CSE concurrence for Design 573

From: Bruce W. Weide [weide@cse.ohio-state.edu]
To: Sophia Lee

Sent: 09/09/2008   2:55PM

Hi Sophia,

Thanks for consulting us.

CSE has no "territorial" objections to the proposed course changes as presented.

However, I can't help but note that the course syllabus description of 573 (which is all about web design) and the official 25-word description of 573 (which does not mention web design) simply are not consistent.  This apparently isn't something that is affected by the change we're being asked to comment on, but I submit it would be helpful to students if the official course bulletin description were changed to match the actual course content!

I'm pretty sure a course change request like this within Engineering would be stopped by our College Comm on Academic Affairs because of such a mismatch.

Furthermore, perhaps you can convey to the Department of Industrial, Interior and Visual Communication Design that they might suggest to students who are interested in some of the more technical and content delivery aspects of 573 (e.g., multimedia file and image formats, etc.) that they could be interested as well in CSE 204 "Computational Thinking in Context:

Digital Images and Sound".  Such students should be advised to check out CSE

204 to delve further into some of the technical aspects of such topics -- without any prerequisites in terms of mathematical or programming background.  For more information about CSE 204:

  http://www.cse.ohio-state.edu/cgi-bin/syllabus-view.cgi
--

Cheers,

    -Bruce

